

PROCEEDINGS OF THE PIERCE COUNTY, NORTH DAKOTA, BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

					January 4, 2017

The Pierce County Board of County Commissioners met in regular session on January 4, 2017.  Chairman Migler called the meeting to order at 8:10 A.M., with members Christenson, Brossart, Hoffert and Larson present.  Also present was Bryce Berginski, Pierce County Tribune.

Chairman Migler led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Moved by Brossart and seconded by Christenson, to accept the December minutes as mailed.  Motion carried.

Moved by Larson and seconded by Brossart, to approve those bills previously paid and those yet unpaid were ordered paid.  Motion carried.

Chairman Migler asked the rest of the board if they communicate with their blademen.  Migler suggested we need to communicate with them on a daily basis.

Moved by Christenson and seconded by Larson, to accept the financial report for the month of December.  Motion carried.

Moved by Brossart and seconded by Hoffert, to approve Treasurer’s checks #5699-5718 in the amount of $1,004.73, for the month of December.  Motion carried.

Board reviewed a bill from North Central Ag, Inc., for snow removal from sidewalks at courthouse and the east side of social services, that was not authorized.  Full board agreed that this bill will need to be paid by Rick Srur.

Josh Siegler, Pierce County Sheriff, met and gave the board a report for the month of December, for his department.  Total calls-19; Medical calls-2; Fire calls-0; Traffic accidents- 2; Assist Other Agencies-6; Prisoner Transports-6; Arrests-6; Citations-6; Papers served-12; Warrants Served-5.

Board reviewed Officer fee reports and hourly workers time sheets.

Board recessed to sit on the HACTC Board.

Josh Siegler, Pierce County Sheriff, went over the bills for the HACTC and answered any questions the board had.  Moved by Christenson and seconded Larson, to approve those bills previously paid and those yet unpaid were ordered paid for the month of December, for the Hactc.  Motion carried.

Josh Siegler gave an update on the inmate population for December, which was 117.  The high for inmates for December was 123 and the low was 113.  Today’s inmate population is 119.  There were 67 bookings and 64 released.  Personnel- 2 new hires started in December; 1 termination.  Two officers go to basic training starting Monday.  There was a profit of $37,170.62, for the month of November. YTD profit $142,228.60.

Galen J. Mack, States Attorney, joined the meeting.

Discussed briefly was the DHS license, which will not be renewed; will re-apply if necessary.

Moved by Brossart and seconded by Christenson, to approve the financial report for the month of December for the Hactc.  Motion carried.

Board asked Galen on what the liability would be if signs are put up on the roads that are closed.

Board reconvened at 8:45 A.M., with all members present.

Karin Fursather, Auditor-Treasurer, presented the Pledge of Assets from Merchants Bank, Bremer Bank and Ramsey Bank.  Also reviewed, were the bank balances as of December 30, 2016. Moved by Larson and seconded by Brossart, to accept the Pledge of Assets as presented and declare Merchants Bank, Bremer Bank and Ramsey Bank as depositories.  Motion carried.

Board reviewed abatement application submitted by Leo Hoffert (2017-1 & 2017-2) for the following described property- S1/2 Lot 3, Block 5, Southview Estates, located in the City of Rugby.  Moved by Christenson and seconded by Brossart, to approve the abatement applications for the tax years 2016 & 2015 (2017-1-2), as recommended by the Tax Director, in accordance with homestead credit.  Motion carried.

Moved by Christenson and seconded by Larson, to amend the 2016 budget as follows: Expenditures- Farm to Market- $1,79,782.00 to $2,190,583.59; Road District #2- $15,298.34 to $24,467.78; Road District #3 -$15.298.34 to $37,050.45;  Road District #4- $15,298.34 to $18,914.66; Road District #5- $15,298.34 to $29,273.80; Road District #6- $15,298.34 to $30,295.43; Road District #7-$15,298.34 to $21,630.90; Road District #8- $15,298.34 to $25,339.39; Road District #14- $15,298.34 to $41,145.91; Road District #21- $15,298.34 to $31,060.00; Road District #26- $15,298.34 to $96,672.67; 2014 FEMA to $97,176.01; 2011 Fema to $3,709.17; 2013 Fema- $125,718.38;  Veteran Service Officer- $7,016.27 to $7,367.45; Weed Control- $160,371.00 to $166,380.97;  E9-1-1 - $45,067.39 to $47,281.39; Sheriffs Grant to $2,212.26; HACTC- $2,777,525.34 to $2,809,402.14;  State Grant to $17,847.97; Devils Lake Jt.- $3,900.00 to $4,614.90; Ambulance Service $51,778.35 to $56,131.98; Garrison Diversion- $4,133.71 to $30,970.69;  Historical Society- $22,628.81 to $23,148.58; Soil Conservation- $23,920.66 to $39,744.20.
Motion carried.

Board members from Elling, Elverum, Reno Valley, Tuscarora, Balta and Alexanter Townships joined the meeting.

A lengthy discussion was held on closing roads because of the excess snowfall and how the county can get some of the main roads (Farm to Market, Bus routes and Mail routes cleared.  A township meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 10th at 1:00 P.M., at the Memorial Hall.  A notice will be put in the local newspaper making the public aware of the road situations. Notice will say –Due to significant snowfall, some rural roads will be closed. You may only have one way access.  The County will concentrate on Farm to Market Roads, Bus Routes and Mail Routes. Drive at your own risk. Pierce County Commission

Moved by Larson and seconded by Brossart, to contract with the following contractors for snow removal- B & J Excavating; Schneider Custom Hauling, Amos Grove, CTI and James Burckhard.  Motion carried.

Kelsey Siegler, Tax Director, joined the meeting and presented the board with information on the agricultural value per acre, for the 2017 assessment.  Recommendation is to increase the value per acre by 2%, to be within the tolerance allowed, as set by the State.  Moved by Brossart and seconded by Christenson, to increase the agricultural land value for the 2017 assessment by 2%.  Motion carried.

There being no further business, Migler adjourned the meeting at 11:10 A.M.


_____________________________			_______________________________
Karin Fursather, Auditor-Treasurer			David Migler, Chairman
Pierce County, North Dakota				Board of County Commissioners


PROCEEDINGS OF THE PIERCE COUNTY, NORTH DAKOTA, BOARD COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

					January 10, 2017
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The Pierce County Board of County Commissioners met in special session on January 10, 2017.  Chairman Migler called the meeting to order at 1:00 P.M. at the Memorial Hall, with members Christenson, Brossart, Hoffert and Larson present. Also present were officers from all the organized townships, except Tuscarora Township.  Bryce Berginski, Pierce County Tribune, was also present.

Migler informed the townships that the deadline for putting up reflective signs was January, 2015.  There were a few townships that said they had not changed their signs.

Migler asked the townships for feedback on the spraying that was completed this year, if they were satisfied or not. Most of the townships present seemed satisfied. Townships felt that the chairman of each township should be contacted by Dave Walker as to when he will be in their township.  Cell phone numbers and landline phone numbers will be given to the Auditor, which will be added to the township list of contacts.

Migler said that all the FEMA projects have been completed and didn’t know if there would be FEMA or not this spring. Also, reminded the townships that if any buildings are moved in or constructed you need to get a building permit.

Each township received handouts on the costs for the county shops.  Costs have gone up from last year by $ 158 per mile.  Migler said that surrounding counties are charging $200 per mile. Migler asked what the townships thought of going up $20 per mile for the next three years?  Ken Schaan stated he thought that it was reasonable.  Townships present agreed with the $20 per mile increase for the next three years. The cost per mile will go from $145.00 to $165.00 for 2017.

Emergency Fund- Migler said that the county can have in there emergency fund roughly $500,000, which is a max of 15 mills. The county has only been levying 2 mills per year, but could levy up to 6 mills. The emergency fund balance is $224,000.00. Townships are to submit their bills to the county for any snow removal.

Migler asked if any roads could be closed in the townships and that signs would need to be put up.  The roads that the county would maintain would be bus routes, mail routes and farm to market roads and one way access. Signs could be purchased with FEMA administrative fees to help all the townships out with signage.  Each township should let the Auditor know how many no winter maintenance or road closed signs are needed. Migler said that any roads that are closed, the snow will be removed before thaw.

Migler asked if each township could contribute $1000.00 to $1,500.00 for snow removal and then the county would use funds from the emergency fund. After further discussion, Ken Schaan felt that each township should contribute to help with the snow removal. He said that costs have gone up on everything. The townships present agreed to contribute $1,500.00 for snow removal. Ken said if the county feels that isn’t enough, it could be addressed again in March, if each township would need to contribute an additional $500.00.  Jim Rott, White Township, asked if the State would be helping out at all ?

Larson left the meeting.

Carrie Vallier, 9-1-1 Coordinator, joined the meeting and discussed with the board texting to 9-1-1.  The cost is approximately $10,000 and a monthly fee of around $250 to the State.  The surrounding counties have all opted to go with the texting to 9-1-1.  Vallier said any texting is presently being done is going through Cass County and then is routed back to each county.  After further discussion, moved by Hoffert and seconded by Christenson, to approve the $10,000 to the State texting to 9-1-1 and monthly fee of $250.00.  Motion carried.

Also discussed was that the county needs representation on the Statewide Interoperability Radio Network. It was suggested to ask Josh Siegler, Pierce County Sheriff, if Deputy Sheriff, Taylor Schiller would be interested.

There being no further business, Migler adjourned the meeting at 3:10 p.m.


___________________________				____________________________
Karin Fursather, Auditor-Treasurer				David Migler, Chairman
Pierce County, North Dakota					Board of County Commissioners



